
 STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
 

 DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY & ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 
 

 OFFICE OF ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW 
 

 79 ELM STREET, HARTFORD, CT 06106-5127 
 
 
 To: Eric McPhee - Supervising Environmental Analyst 
  DPH - Drinking Water Section, 450 Capitol Avenue, MS#51WAT, Hartford 

 From: David J. Fox - Senior Environmental Analyst Telephone:   860-424-4111 

 Date: July 10, 2015 E-Mail:  david.fox@ct.gov  

 Subject: Lathrop Road Water Main, Plainfield 
 
 In response to my scoping comments dated July 6, 2015, the Town of Plainfield forwarded 
a Flood Insurance Rate Map revised to reflect a Letter of Map Revision dated December 22, 
1993 that substantially reduces the flood zone associated with Mill Brook.  The revised map, 
which was not available on the FEMA Flood Map Service Center website, eliminates the flood 
plain crossing of Lathrop Road Extension and its encroachment into the undeveloped parcels 
along the roadway that were referenced in the scoping comments.  Therefore, the project will not 
require certification by DPH as being in compliance with flood and stormwater management 
standards specified in section 25-68d of the Connecticut General Statutes. 
 
 I apologize for the confusion caused by our original scoping comments.  If there are any 
questions concerning these comments, please contact me. 
 
 
cc: Jeff Caiola, DEEP/IWRD 
 Robert Hannon, DEEP/OPPD 
 Paul Sweet, Town of Plainfield 
 Louis Soja, Town of Plainfield 
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